
SOLIHULL METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

The Metropolitan Borough of Solihull 
(Beechcroft Road, Chester Road & Kingsleigh Drive) 

(Total Prohibition of Waiting) Order 2020 
 

Statement of Reasons 
 

Beechcroft Road & Chester Road are local distributor roads in the Castle Bromwich ward. Kingsleigh 
Drive is road on a residential estate. 
 
It is proposed to introduce double yellow lines on Beechcroft Road on the approach to the roundabout 
junction with Chester Road. Waiting restrictions are also proposed on Chester Road (beside St. Mary & 
St. Margaret’s Church) and part of Kingsleigh Road to deter vehicles parking in a manner which is 
creating an obstruction. 
 
Presently, vehicles are parking on these parts of Beechcroft Road & Chester Road which is creating 
difficulties with obstruction and congestion. The proposed parking restrictions should alleviate these 
problems.  The restriction on Beechcroft Road should   aid local bus services by allowing passengers to 
board and leave vehicles safely. Presently, buses are being forced to pick up passengers from the 
middle of the road which in turn leads to congestion and waiting risks. 
 
It is recommended that parking restrictions be advertised as indicated on drawing no. 8667 & 8667/2. 
 
The local Ward Members are aware of the intention of officers to advertise the scheme on Beechcroft 
Road, Chester Road & Kingsleigh Drive. 
 
PAUL TOVEY 
Head of Highway Management 
Solihull Metropolitan Borough Council 
Manor Square, Solihull, B91 3QB 
  
16 July 2020 


